MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Date: June 18, 2023          Time:   6:33 p.m.  – 7:14 p.m.             Location: 2923 Masters Court
Call to Order

· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle, Debbie Stewart, Wally Wenger, Jason Sutherland, Paulo Costello, Jamie Hahl   
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of  May Minutes  
· Review and approval of Financial Report 
Treasurer's Report

Debbie reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Debbie Stewart.   The financial report was approved. 
Masters Club HOA Board Meeting 05/31/2024

1) Cash Report ( Operating Fund) 


a) Current Bank Account Balances: CITY WIDE BANK

OPERATING ACCOUNT AS OF 05/31/2024 
 $ 48,305.66
RESERVE ACCOUNT AS OF      05/31/2024
 $ 24,781.45
b) Current Bank Account Balances: FIRST TIER BANK


STATUTORY RESERVE AS OF  05/31/2024
 $ 50,000.00  ( 2 cd’s @ 25,000.00) ( interest paid quarterly, received in May $ 683.90)
TOTAL CASH $123,771.01

2) Income Reporting  

               
   Month 
     YTD
May Revenue

 $   6,766.00
 $  32,045.00
May Expenses

 $   6,022.00
 $  25,797.00

Net Income

 $     744.00
 $    6,248.00
*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

3) DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS:
There are  currently 3 delinquent accounts with a total balance due of $ 1,014.64. One account owes  is in the collection process with a balance due of $ 684.73.
Submitted by Debbie Stewart, Treasurer

April minutes were discussed and approved.
Financials were discussed and approved. 
Reports

Landscaping Committee 
Brightview repair $ 143.96 on irrigation, was approved. Brightview mowed the well site in lieu of the missed mowing on 5/20/2024. 
Architectural Control Committee
Continuing maintenance on properties is being completed. Of the last 5 homes to have a letter sent out, one homeowner has completed their maintenance. Tom met with one homeowners who has completed their maintenance. There are just a couple of homes that remain to comply.
Fence

Nothing new to report.
Golf Course 

Nothing new to report. 
Social Committee
Summer BBQ was a great time!  Glad so many could make it out this year! Big thanks to our resident chef Jamie. Also thank you to Mary and the social committee. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Some homeowners are still parking in the Visitors parking lots. Courtesy letters will be sent along with a picture of vehicle. Tom will follow up with Merle. 
New Business
Nothing new to report.
Old Business
LCM sent letters out requesting current copies of new leases. Tom has received a few of the leases requested. He will follow up on the last couple. 
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting:   July  16 ,2024, 6:30 PM at the Lavelle  residence 3040  Masters Point
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
